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Capital Bond elections set for April 28, 2020 
School board okays Bond projects for STEM, safety, facility equity and space 
 
School district board of directors voted unanimously to put a $317.4 million bond on the 
April 2020 ballot for Building the Future. 
 
Last fall the board commissioned a 30-person committee consisting of community 
members, staff and students to undertake an in-depth study of whether the district 
should pursue a 2020 bond election, and to determine what should be on the bond. The 
committee came back with a recommendation to the superintendent, who took the 
recommendation to the board in September 2019.  
 
Darcy Walker, director of facilities and planning, who worked closely with the committee 
said, “The committee took their job very seriously and worked hard to create the best 
recommendation for the district. They had mounds of data and options to consider.” The 
committee felt it was specifically important to have something for everyone on this bond, 
so the projects are evenly spread throughout the district at all grade levels.  
  
The $317.4 million bond will allow the district to maintain a stable tax rate, and helps 
prepare our students for the future by: 

• Giving our students facilities and tools necessary for STEM career 
pathways. 

• The bond funds modernization and upgrades to high school classrooms to 
support the STEM career pathway programs and new science standards. 

 
• Ensuring equitable access and opportunities for students by funding capital 

projects in every region, at every school except North Middle and Tambark Creek 
Elementary, which are new. 

 
• Increasing safety and security for students and schools. 

• Secure locksets and keying systems will be added districtwide.  
• The bond includes funds to add access control systems at two high 

schools. 
• Upgrades to fire alarm systems, intrusion systems and fencing will also 

increase school safety. 
 

• Ensuring students have enough room to learn by adding 21st century 
learning and classroom space. 

• Enrollment is growing, which creates a need for additional classrooms.  
 

---more--- 
 

https://docushare.everett.k12.wa.us/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-107854/Capital%20Bond%20Planning%20Committee%20Recommendation%2020190813.pdf
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.everettsd.org%2Fcms%2Flib%2FWA01920133%2FCentricity%2Fdomain%2F3103%2F2020%2520capital%2520bond%2520documents%2FWork%2520Proposed%2520at%2520Each%2520Site%2520in%25202020%2520Capital%2520Bond%252020190924.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CLCarbajal%40everettsd.org%7Cbf90e2b8ac26483ae05508d74ccffd6c%7Ca6158ef04f854b0da599925097f77b3d%7C0%7C0%7C637062328503825808&sdata=6yss9z7IRhoHiwLfTqjWyml%2BshNlaPmFkj08ijxcaAE%3D&reserved=0
https://www.everettsd.org/21stcenturyskills
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• The 2020 bond reduces overcrowding by adding new elementary 
classrooms. 

 
• Replacing worn-out elementary school buildings with modern schools 

provides additional capacity that better meets current and future needs, 
and helps keep class sizes lower. 

Capital Bond projects and costs 
 

  

---end--- 
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